Minutes of a meeting of Oxhill Parish Council held on Tuesday 7th March at 8.00pm in the Village Hall.

The meeting, chaired by Grenville Moore was attended by Councillors Duncan Harper, Stuart Whittaker and Sue Hunt, apologies were received from Derek Harbour. One member of the public attended.

Minutes – Minutes of the previous meeting were read, agreed and signed.
Matters arising 
Defibrillator - Councillor Whittaker will explore possibilities for a defibrillator to be obtained and located in the village, a first aid training linked to this will also be explored.  

Moving the 30 mile an hour speed limit- The matter has been added to the list for the delegated budget expenditure, which will be decide after the elections in May. Stratford District Council will be contacted about the wobbly sign on the Green Lane.
The Leys Field update- The Parish Council is awaiting dates for a meeting with the developers, the village email loop will be used to inform residents of the date and time when it has been arranged.
Landscaping for the open space- an introductory meeting has taken place, the fee for producing initial plans which would come from the designated S106 funds is £3,500 +VAT and expenses. The plans would then be available for consultation. It was proposed by Grenville Moore and seconded by Sue Hunt that the quote be accepted for the plans so that they can be drawn up for consultation.
Church Orchard- Stratford District Council Planning Enforcement will be contacted with regard to the replanting of 8 trees which had previously been removed without permission
Footpath Bridge – The Bridge on the footpath leading from the Church Orchard is blocked with debris due to recent high water levels, this is causing one end of the bridge to be lifted and for it to become unstable. There is also a large hole in the bridge which would cause a hazard to children when crossing the bridge. Stratford District Council – footpaths will be contacted.

Planning – Permission has been approved for; Reserved matters at Stable Croft, Green Lane. A dwelling at Oxfield Farm. Permission has been refused for a dwelling on land adjacent to the Hollies, Rouse Lane.
Planning pending –Arboricultural works at Auchneiven House, Whatcote Road. Planning for 4 dwellings at Applegrove, Whatcote Road. Change of use to barns at Harrods Farm and work to a Larch tree at St Lawrence’s Church and also to trees at The Old Church House, Main Street. Stansgate Homes have contacted the Parish Council Chairperson to request a meeting to discuss developing the Transport Yard on the edge of the village.
Finance

Transparency Fund – The computer, software and printer have been purchased, at a cost of £443.50, the Parish Clerk was paid the sum of £342.00 for the set up and maintenance of the website and the quarterly charge (£18) for the website was paid, using funds identified in the transparency fund allocation. Payments were proposed by Grenville Moore and Seconded by Sue Hunt.

Mowing of the Church yard a sum of £600.00 was paid to support the costs of mowing and maintenance for 2016. Proposed by Grenville Moore and seconded by Stuart Whittaker.
Correspondence 
Dog fouling – This remains an issue in serval areas in the village. In order to address the issue the Dog Warden at Stratford District Council will be able to loan kits and resources to affected Parish Councils. It was agreed that Oxhill would like to be included in the scheme and an item will be submitted to the Oxhill News this month.

Better Broad Band – The Government are currently offering funding in the form of a subsidy to ensure that every home and business in the country has access to a basic broad band service. Details on how to apply will be put on to the notice board and submitted to the Oxhill News.

Th
Any other Business 

Oxhill News– The Parish Council is pleased to hear that extra copies of the Oxhill News are being sent to others who have an interest in the village, even reaching as far as Australia. The parish Council are happy to supply extra copies of the Oxhill News at £5 per year to cover the cost of printing.
There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.10 pm. Date of the next meeting 9th May 8.00pm in the Village Hall.
Lis Stuart

Parish Clerk

